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         Our church is rejoicing that in the past few months, we 
have seen two new professions of faith in Christ! One is a young lady, Alice, who 
is 18 years old.  She has been coming to our church for several months.  Two  
ladies in the church invited her to do a Bible study and at the conclusion, she 
trusted Christ as her Savior.  She is currently doing a discipleship class in prepa-
ration for baptism. 

Victor, a 10 year old boy, who has a complicated home life, also trusted  
Jesus as Savior.  Two ladies attending our church, that live close by him, have 
been bringing him to church.  At the end of a S.S. class, he approached Andrea 
wanting to be saved.  It is a blessing to see our church congregation working   
together in evangelism. Please pray for these new converts as they grow and get 
rooted in the faith.  

Our annual youth camp was held July 15-19 near the capital of our state.  
There were 85 Brazilian young people from 9 different FWB congregations     
participating, 9 of them being from our church.  We are grateful for these events 
with our Brazilian churches that enrich our local church ministry. 

We have been privileged this summer to host many friends from the States. 
So far, we have received 12 guests and we are excited to be receiving 12 more 
by October.  These groups and individuals come from NC, SC, VA, and TN. It is a 
joy to show others what God is doing in Juiz de Fora, Brazil.  We appreciate  
people taking the time, expense, and effort to experience world evangelism   
firsthand. 

Regarding our church building, we have experienced some delays.  This is 
both positive and negative.  On the positive side, it seems likely that we will be 
approved to have subsoil parking at our church, which is desperately needed.  
However, this will increase cost and delay the beginning of construction until 

sometime later this year.  We do believe it is well worth the 
wait! Please continue to pray and stand with us as we      
endeavor to plant a gospel preaching church in this city of 
550,000 souls. 
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